LCC Chairman’s Report.

The Community Council has had a quiet year carrying out the usual mowing and trimming of
grass verges with the help of volunteers. Last summer, the LCC again sponsored the Bus Stop
Bar on the grassed area behind the bus stop on Old Bury Road. Local residents came and had
a free drink or two and met up with neighbours old and new. It was a successful event but
with a slightly lower turnout than before. We will hold another event this year at a date yet
to be decided.

We had no volunteers to run the fireworks last autumn so sadly that event did not go ahead.
We are hopeful that someone will take on the job this year. On Easter Sunday we held a
successful Easter egg hunt at the church. We made a small amount for the charity and it was
good to see the young people having a great time. Overall, | think there is an ember of interest
developing in community events so we have our fingers crossed for the future.

Finally | would like to say a big thank you to the committee and those people who supported
the LCC and the village this year.



